
The Clarion City Council met in regular session Tuesday December 21st, 2021, at 4:30pm in the Council 

Chambers with Mayor Duane Asbe presiding. Present were Council members Larry Harrah, Shayne 

Hennigar, and Andy Young. Absent were Council members Dave Maxheimer and Dan Hennigar. Also in 

attendance City Administrator Clint Middleton, DPW Jon DeVries, and Police Chief Steve Terhark.  

Mayor Asbe called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts with the agenda, no 

conflicts were reported. Mayor Asbe asked if there were any citizens present to address the council no 

citizens to address the council. 

T & S Sanitation informed the Council about their short-term bag color change.  

Motioned by Harrah seconded by S. Hennigar to approve First Reading of Ordinance 611-Amending 

Chapter 105 Solid Waste Collection. (Young had concern about the bags in the bins being identifiable by 

the haulers.) Roll call vote take Harrah, Aye; S. Hennigar, Aye; Young, Aye. Motion passed.  

Motioned by Harrah seconded by S. Hennigar to approve First Reading of Ordinance 612- Amending 

Chapter 69-Parking Regulations. Roll call vote taken Harrah, Aye; S. Hennigar, Aye; Young, Aye. Motion 

passed.  

Motioned by S. Hennigar seconded by Harrah to approve Purchase Agreement Daycare. All Ayes. Motion 

passed.  

Motioned by Young seconded by S. Hennigar to approve Resolution (21-84) Authorizing Transfers-FY22 

Budget. Roll call vote taken Harrah, Aye; S. Hennigar, Aye; Young, Aye. Motion passed.  

Thank you was given to Larry Harrah for being a part of the Council.  

Nick McOllough and Dave Flurer took their oaths as new council members.  

Reports were moved up. 

Motioned by Young seconded by Harrah to approve Resolution (21-83) in appreciation of Duane Asbe. 

Roll call vote take Harrah, Aye; S. Hennigar, Aye; Young, Aye. Motion passed.  

Motioned by Harrah seconded by S. Hennigar to adjourn. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Clint Middleton City Administrator 

 

 

 

 

              

Clint Middleton, City Administrator   Duane D. Asbe, Mayor 

 


